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The cement stage is dark, with only a slight glimmer of light flickering down from the blackened sky-
lit windows. A cloaked figure slumps to the ground, and writhes across the floor in complete agony. 
The shadow lets out a tortured scream that reverberates off the stone walls and echoes over the 
captivated audience. The eery music commences to mark the start of the performance. 

Fever is a modern art dance movement  that is part of the Constante Cambiamento Festival at Le 
Murate Theatre in Florence. Anmar Taha, a political refugee from Baghdad, Iraq, uses this powerful, 
silent performance to express his struggle. It is his only mode of daily survival after the tragic life he is 
attempting to leave behind. He is an artist, a dancer and a human being struggling to free himself from 
beneath the heavy iron bars that Iraq has trapped his mind and body in. 

“With Fever, Anmar Taha can put the past behind him and see a future with a better life,” Teresa 
Zurzole, artistic director, says. “It is more important than ever to talk about the situation in Iraq.” 

Zurzole stresses the importance of continuing to address issues of social justice to invoke change. She 
says she believes it is vital to share the stories of the atrocities that surround the revolutionary 
movement, loss, and domination in which Anmar’s community are battling to live through everyday. 

His strained positions and the trapped body language makes it at times painful to watch. He dances 
with a powerful symbolism of life. The artist holds his movements with astonishing strength and 



control, in horrifyingly contorted positions all across the stage. His energy remains closed and 
restricted, representing a grander idea of what his life had once been. 

“Italy is not like Iraq, where Anmar can never rest. There, he does not have a free state of being,” 
Zurzole said. “In Iraq it is not possible to be a contemporary artist.” 

There, he is unable to pursue his passion. He is left with no opportunity to express his horrid life and 
the situation in Iraq. But here, he is able to live through his choreography and show the audience the 
poor human condition that continues to exist in the midst of conflict and political unrest. 

His incredible facial expressions demonstrate looks of sheer terror, yet his eyes hold a disturbing, 
unfocused gaze throughout the show. He is numb to the pain; to the torture he is sharing with the 
audience. This art is his first breath of life and a chance to escape. But his performance suggests that it 
is almost impossible to entirely free himself of the excruciating pain. 

Anmar is a living and breathing symbol of all the people in Iraq who are still not free, who are 
struggling to break away from the ongoing war and into the new generation. This is the artist’s 
autobiography; a unique liberty movement. He works alone and only for the audience. Anmar is a 
shred of hope, a talented artist and genuine human being who has so much undying talent left to share 
with the world. 

  

	  


